United Nations Development Programme

Subject: Clarification No. 1

To the attention of potential applicants,

Reference is made to the Request for proposal posted on 19 May 2021 with the subject of “Technical
and Vocational training for health-care workers, municipality personnel, contractors and small and
medium-enterprises (MSMEs) on sanitary waste-handling to minimize risk of COVID-19 infections/
risk of transmission” with the extended deadline of 16 June 2021.

We would like to inform you that we have received the below inquiry about the terms of the Terms of
Reference of the RFP package, and hereby the response is explained as below.

Q. Please clarify whether the selection of the trainers and provision of the training materials would be
the responsibility of the entity?

A. The scope of the contract requires the entity to identify and hire the trainers, and to provide
training material. It should be noted that the contractor shall submit the training material to
UNDP and Tehran Waste Management Organization (TWMO) for prior approval.
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